
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH &. HUMAN SEiWlCES Public Health Service 

Food and Drug Administration 

lq,$ !pyJ /I,9 52 
9260 Corporate Boulevard 

5199 Ro$kville MD 2&%0 

Mr. Mark J. Faillace 
Senior Director, Clinical Regulatory Affairs 
Medtronic MiniMed 
18000 Devonshire Street 
Northridge, CA 913251219 Re: Docket No. 94P-0268 .~,., /‘ _I _ . . 3 

Dear Mr. Faillace: 

This letter is an interim response to your petition dated July 11,‘ 1’994: Inyour 
petition, you request that the Food and Drug Administration (FDA),‘in ac&idance with 
3 601(8) (42 U.S.C. 7671(g)) ofthe Crlean*~~‘“A~~~~~~~~~e~d 6 2.125(e)(21 CFR ’ 
2.125(e)) to include the use of the MiniMed Implantable Pump (MIP) as essential and 
exempt from the C&4 &n of p&&&s thaf &&& c&ii ‘r&d”c&& fI o~&-~~pl&~g 

substances. You state that the MIp utilizes Chlorofl uorocarb*on-113 ;-z:; “‘z,’ L...?.::‘ x;.: -,“:,;: ,*.“, (CFC-113), a Class I 
ozone-depleting substance (ODS). You also state that the MIP 1s being evaluated in 
human clinical trials under Investigational DeviceExemption (IDE) G860065. 
Specifically, you request an interim exemption pending a de&ion on the petition. 

Please excuse the delay in responding. A representative of your company contacted the 
Center for Devices and Radiological Health (CDRH) last year-la&r ‘finding a copy of the 
petition in your files but no response. It is not clear what happened after FDA received 
the petition in 1994,but we did a thorough search and did not find that we.had issued a 
response. We, then, began a review of the ‘petition. ‘Since then ‘FDA.has b&in in contact * c/^(\‘lz Y-F’iil.h.-~~j’lljrh.-, 7 ._, )I II.L i< ._*, i,-.q* .*a. ‘,.._ 
with representatives of your timpany co&%%ng thus petrtron and the revrew of your ’ ” T[>E. In the interim, your IDE continues (& i; i;;~v+-& ^’ .’ 1.1 ‘--. 6 ,‘, 

FDA issued a final rule amending 6 2.125 on July 24, 2cO3 (enclosed). This rule went 
into effect on January 20,2003. This has complicated the review of your petition. 
Therefore, we are unable to issue a final response to you at this time: ” We hope to be able 
to issue a final response to you in the next few months. 

., 
.- 

If you have any questions about your petition, please call Joseph M. Sheehan &our 
Regulations St& at (3(X) 827-2974. 

Sincerely yours, 

Linda S. Kahan, 
Deputy Director 

t Center for Devices 
and Radiological Health 
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